
 

  

 
 
 
 
Sent Via E-Mail 
 
December 17, 2018 
 
Kurtis Steinert 
Sacramento County 
827 Seventh Street, Room 225 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
steinertk@saccounty.net 
 
Subject: Carli Expansion Mining Use Permit Amendment / NOP / 2018112048 
 
Dear Kurtis Steinert: 
 
The Sacramento Municipal Utility District (SMUD) appreciates the opportunity to provide 
comments on the Notice of Preparation (NOP) for the Carli Expansion Mining Use Permit 
Amendment (Project, SCH 2018112048).  SMUD is the primary energy provider for 
Sacramento County and the proposed Project area.  SMUD’s vision is to empower our 
customers with solutions and options that increase energy efficiency, protect the 
environment, reduce global warming, and lower the cost to serve our region.  As a 
Responsible Agency, SMUD aims to ensure that the proposed Project limits the potential for 
significant environmental effects on SMUD facilities, employees, and customers.   
 
It is our desire that the Project NOP will acknowledge any Project impacts related to the 
following:  
 

• Overhead and or underground transmission and distribution line easements. 
Please view the following links on smud.org for more information regarding 
transmission encroachment: 

• https://www.smud.org/en/Business-Solutions-and-Rebates/Design-and-
Construction-Services 

• https://www.smud.org/en/Corporate/Do-Business-with-SMUD/Land-
Use/Transmission-Right-of-Way 

• Utility line routing 
• Electrical load needs/requirements 
• Energy Efficiency 
• Climate Change 
• Cumulative impacts related to the need for increased electrical delivery 
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More specifically, SMUD would like to have the following details related to the electrical 
infrastructure incorporated into the project description:  
 
SMUD has the following existing distribution system infrastructure on and adjacent to the 
project that will need be maintained by the existing or equivalent system: 
 

• 12kV overhead facilities along Jackson Rd. 
• 12kV overhead facilities along Sunrise Blvd.  
• 12kV overhead facilities on the Sacramento Aggregates Current Mining 

Facility parcel. 

SMUD would like to be involved with discussing the above areas of interest as well as 
discussing any other potential issues.  We aim to be partners in the efficient and sustainable 
delivery of the proposed Project.  Please ensure that the information included in this response 
is conveyed to the Project planners and the appropriate Project proponents.   
 
Environmental leadership is a core value of SMUD and we look forward to collaborating 
with you on this Project. Again, we appreciate the opportunity to provide input on this NOP.  
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact SMUD’s Environmental 
Management Specialist, Ashlen McGinnis, at ashlen.mcginnis@smud.org or 916.732.6775. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Nicole Goi 
Regional & Local Government Affairs  
Sacramento Municipal Utility District 
6301 S Street, Mail Stop A313 
Sacramento, CA 95817 
nicole.goi@smud.org  
 
Cc:  Ashlen McGinnis 
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